

Susan Walker



This certificate was presented to the Southampton P.U.C. at the annual 1984, O.M.E.U./A.M.E.U. meeting on February 27, 1984, at the Royal York Hotel in Toronto and was accepted by the Chairman, Mr. Robert Cammidge. Mr. Robert Masterson, Manager of the Southampton P.U.C. accepted the award on behalf of the employees at their spring safety meeting on May 1, 1984. Mr. Mark O'Connor, Ontario Field Representative for the Electrical Utility Safety Association of Ontario made the presentation. The Southampton P.U.C. is very proud to be one of the six of 254 member firms of E.U.S.A. to receive this award. Pictured above are Mark O'Connor, Robert Cammidge, Robert Masterson, John Helwig, David Brown, Wayne Connor, Betty Gale and Anne Vhitehead.



Ten members of the Elsinore Women's Institute joined members of the other eleven branches to help Allanford Women's Institute celebrate their 80th anniversary on Thursday evening. We certainly appreciate the talent of the young girls who contributed to the program with their musical ability. The speaker, Mr. Leeder of Wiarton, is always a joy to listen to. The Allenford ladies are to be congratulated on a well planned evening.



Little Miss Jennie Bye arrived at Chesley Lake for her first trip and visit with her parents, Sandra and Fred Bye, and grandparents, Bill and Lil Cowin.

The 'gals' are staying up and Bill and Fred will return from Hamilton on the weekend.

Mrs. Viola Smith was in hospital in Southampton but has returned to her apartment. The Community Centre Board

The Community Centre Board held a yard sale and bake sale on Saturday, The draws were won by Carol, daughter of Lyle and Reta Nelson; Cliff Wilfong and someone from Cambridge.

Ted Dickinson has returned from hospital after having surgery on his shoulder. Mrs. June Gallie was also in hospital getting instructions in dealing

Fred and Linda McRae of Port Colbourne visited their mother, Mrs. Lila McRae.

Pat and Jim Johnson of Lon-

don spent the weekend with her parents, Ted and Joan Dickinson and brother Calvin. The Dickinsons and Johnsons had dinner with Sandra Mole and

I'm sure the music in heaven

is sweeter than ever since 'Grandma' Black has joined her

brother. They made lovely music for many years for us all and passed their talent on to Rae McIntosh and her family.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Kirkland of Allenford are pleased to announce the forthcoming marriage of their daughter, Paula Helen to Mr. Richard David James Forrest, son of Mr. and Mrs. David L. Forrest of Amprior. The wedding will take place Saturday, May 5th, 1984 at 7:00 p.m. in Allenford Presbyterian Church, Allenford.

Alex and Myrtle Neison of Allenford wish to announce the forthcoming marriage of their youngest daughter. Diane Ruth, to Roch Charles, son of Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Gagnon of Winnipeg, Manitoba. The wedding vows will be spoken on September the 16th in Allenford United Church.

## Births

BLUE-Keith and Donna are pleased to announce the arrival of their daughter. Melanie Evelyn, Bibs, 40z. July 27th at Owen Sound G&M Hospital, Eighth grandchild Aivin and Evelyn Blue, Allenford; fourth grandchild John and Evelyn Quald, Thanks to Dr. Alkin and OBS steff.



Dave Johnston's foursome won the 11:00 a.m. draw in the Southampton Fishermen - Wildcats bonspiel, played this past Saturday at the Southampton Curling Club. The team finished the day with three wins and 51 and one-half points, and were narrowly beaten for first place overall by Frank Eagleson's rink. In photo above are, left to right, skip Dave Johnston, vice Barb McVittie, second Ruth Hardman and lead Dianne Johnston. The Fishermen and Wildcats both compete in the North Grey-Bruce Men's Intermediate Softball League.

## Carolyn Walker heads riders

Carolyn Walker was elected president of the Tara Saddle Club at the group's annual meeting held Sunday at the West Arran Community Centre. Other members of the except the apparatus of the except the second of the except t

Other members of the executive are Past-President and Ring Steward, Vic Lagace; Vice-President, Bernie Gowan; Secretary, Donna White; Treasurer, Marg White; Show Clerk, Bernice Gowan; and press Reporter Jim Merrlam.

Other positions filled were Newsletter Editor, Dianne White; and Lunchbooth Commit-

tee, Willa Faust and Jean Lagace.

In accepting the presidency, Miss Walker thanked Mr, Lagace and the outgoing executive for their work during the past year.
Dianne White and Susan
Walker will undertake preparing
a winter program for club
members.



Roy Steven Faust

## Tammi Harron is Angus Queen

TORONTO — Tammi Harron, 18, of R.R. 2, Allenford has won the Ontario Angus Queen title at the Royal Winter Fair. She will represent the Ontario Angus Association at the Agribition in Regina, Sask, on Dec. 1 in a contest for

Tammi is the daughter of Amabel Township Reeve Gary Harron and his wife Yvonne. As Ontario Angus Queen. Tammi will represent Ontario breeders of Angus cattle at major cattle shows and at the Canadian National Exhibition.

Sorry to hear that Dick Richards is in the hospital. His many friends wish him a good recovery

-Mr. and Mrs. Walt Walback of Cambridge spent the weekend at their cottage at Chesley Lake. They recently purchased this cottage in the Cairncross subdivision. Nancy, Mrs. Walback is the daughter of Mrs. Doris Villfong. Mrs. Walback Sr. of London was visiting her son and his family.

